
Harper Junior High School

Band Boosters Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, September 25, 2007

I. Call to Order - Joyce Hamaguchi


· The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.

· President Joyce Hamaguchi passed around two clipboards for sign ups: one to record meeting attendees, and one for volunteers to sign up to help throughout the school year.

· Sheila Allen, from the Davis School Board, spoke briefly about Measure Q. If it passes, a portion of the funds will directly benefit the band and music programs in grades K-12.

· A vote was taken to install officers for the 2007-08 school year as follows:  Joyce Hamaguchi as President; Cliva Mee and Paul Harder as Co Vice-Presidents; Madeline Brattesani as Treasurer; Joyce Boulanger as Secretary. It passed unanimously. 

· A vote was taken to approve the June 12, 2007 meeting minutes. All were in favor.

II. Recognition Plaques – Cliva Mee
· Cliva Mee presented two student recognition plaques for Mr. Bower to hang up in the band room: one for “Outstanding Musician” and one for “Director’s Award.” The student recipients will be selected by the band director at the end of the school year, and their names will be engraved on the plaques. Each plaque has room for 12 student names.

III. Band Director’s Report – Mr. Bower
· Mr. Bower gave a brief overview of the band program. The Concert Band currently has 57 students (7th graders), the Advanced Band has 68 students (8th & 9th graders), and the Jazz Band has 17 students. Due to the large size of the class, he finds it particularly challenging to teach the Advanced Band and to address the needs of each student. Another challenge with the Advanced Band is the wide range of abilities, and he is currently working on finding the “middle ground.” A suggestion was made to bring in a UCD music student to help out with the Advanced Band. Mr. Bower has considered this. Another suggestion was made to consider hiring an aide for the class. Mr. Bower said the students should seriously consider taking private lessons. He said it would be ideal to split the 8th and 9th graders into two separate classes, but the school is not able to fund four band classes at this time. Mr. Bower said the Jazz Band is a work-in-progress and has just added a bass player. The Jazz Band will be borrowing an electric keyboard from an elementary school. He is starting the chairing/audition process for all of the bands which should take about two weeks.  

· Mr. Bower discussed some of the upcoming band performances. The performance at the Farmers’ Market with the All-City Band is pending for now. He will discuss the Pops Concert and the Solo/Ensemble Recital at upcoming meetings. The Jazz Band will perform at the Harper Spaghetti Feed on Thursday, November 8th. The choir will also sing at this event. It will be a fundraiser for the school, primarily benefiting the Home Economics Department who prepares the food for the event. It will also serve as a community-building event.

· The audition tapes for the North Bay Honor Band will be due in late November or early December. Mr. Bower would like the Boosters to consider purchasing Pro-Tool software which could be used to create audition tapes. The music program already owns all of the other pieces necessary to run this software, however he would likely need to hire a recording engineer to run it. He will discuss the idea further with Ron at Watermelon Music and will report back to the Boosters about what he learns at the next meeting.

· Mr. Bower prioritized the band’s instrument needs as follows: 1) baritone horn $1,500, 2) baritone sax $3,000+, 3) bass clarinet $2,000+, and 4) another baritone horn $1,500.

· The Carousel has been booked for March 1, 2008 as a band fundraiser.

IV.

Treasurer’s Report – Madeline Brattesani










· Madeline provided a summary of “Actual Revenues and Expenses 2004-05, 2005-06, 2006-07, and Projected Revenues and Expenses 2007-08” and an “Inventory of Instrument and Sheet Music Purchases by the Boosters (June 2005 – June 2007).” Both are available upon request.

· Mr. Bower received $2,000 from the school for sheet music, which he is in the process of purchasing, and a $2,500 block grant to outfit the Jazz Band with equipment.

· A vote was taken to approve the 2007-08 budget as stated, and all were in favor.

V.

Direct Donation Drive – Stuart Drown
· Stuart is writing a letter for the Direct Donation Drive. He questioned if we should ask local businesses for donations, and said he is willing to give it a shot. He has some ideas for developing a list of contacts. Joyce Hamaguchi thinks local businesses are not likely to give based on the high school’s experience last year. The high school asked 150 businesses for donations, and received donations from only 4. He gave a draft of his letter to Mr. Bower and Joyce Hamaguchi.

VI.

Manpower and other volunteer needs
· The adjudicated Bands Festival will be on April 12, 2008. The Concert and Advanced Bands play at this all-day event in front of a panel of two judges. The judges offer immediate feedback and work with the bands on improvement. Last year recordings and photos were offered. The bands from Davis participate for free and bands from other cities pay a fee. Sales from the concessions pay for the judges. Cliva Mee said there is a great need for many volunteers at this event. She and Paul Harder will be organizing it again this year. They are looking for someone willing to take over the organization for next year.  

· Concessions raise about $200 per concert. 

· Debbie Finley will organize the Carousel fundraiser on March 1, 2008, and Charlie Alpers will be putting together the programs for the various concerts throughout the year.

· Last year the Solo/Ensemble Recital raised about $500.
VII.
New Business
· The Spaghetti Feed, planned for November 8th, was discussed earlier in the meeting.

· A concert clothing exchange/donation event was discussed. Parents and students could either drop off clothing in the band room for others to sort through at their leisure, or an evening may be chosen for all to view the available clothing. This would provide an opportunity for families to get engaged in the band program and with each other earlier in the school year. All Things Right and Relevant also agreed to host a rack for the month of November filled with appropriate band attire. All local band students could pick items from this rack.

VIII.
Adjourn
· The meeting adjourned at 8:26 p.m.

These minutes were respectfully submitted by Joyce Boulanger, Secretary of the Harper Band Boosters.






